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H.F. 1923 allows a tax credit against the individual income and corporate franchise tax to homeowners 

and businesses who install solar electric, solar thermal, or solar hot water devices on their property. 

Eligibility for the credit is restricted to customers who receive electric service from an electric 

cooperative association whose net metering program is regulated by the Minnesota Public Utilities 

Commission, and solar energy systems installed can be no larger than 40 kW. The credit equals 50 

percent of the federal tax credits allowed for these expenditures, resulting in a state credit of 15 percent 

for systems installed between 2017 and 2019, 13 percent for those installed in 2020, and 11 percent for 

those installed in 2021or 2022. The maximum credit allowed is $5,000 for systems placed in a residence 

and $20,000 for those placed on business property. A ten-year carryover is permitted. Aggregate credits 

in any one year are limited to $5 million, half of which is reserved for residential solar systems. 


